AMM 07 23
Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee
held on Monday 17th July 2023
at 6.45pm in the Library Room
Present:  Cllrs. Radford, Maines, Picot and Hewitt.
            In attendance- Zoe Brookman -Clerk
1. Apologies: None
2. Election of Chairman
Cllr Steve Maines was proposed by Cllr Hewitt and seconded by Cllr Radford. As there were no other nominations Cllr. Maines was elected as chairman.
3. Declarations of Interest:
None
4. Tree Removal Normandy Rushmore Hill
It has been brought to attention of KPC that a Tree located on Kent Highways land has been felled without prior consent. Kent Highways were notified after the event and have investigated the matter. A message will be sent out in the next newsletter to remind residents that trees should not be removed within a short distance of the highway without prior consultation with Kent Highways. Failure to consult prior to removal could result in large financial penalties.
5. Survey of village Tree Condition/Register of Trees
Cllr Maines proposed a working party in the autumn to survey the condition and enable accurate record keeping of the trees in the village, numbering any trees that are not already numbered. Seconded Cllr Picot. Resolved to arrange a tree working party

6. New Hedge at Bowls Club
It was noted that there are weeds growing within the newly planted hedge at the Bowls Club. The clerk will contact the Bowls Club to recommend the contracted gardener cuts further back towards the hedge when cutting the grass to reduce weeds in the area.

7. Street Lighting
   The Street Lighting in the Village was discussed. It was decided to continue with the    
   previous agreement to replace street lighting with LED lights as and when the existing 
   lights fail.

8. AONB
    It was noted that the alleyway leading from Bond Close to Main Road needs weeding. 
    Cllr Hewitt and Cllr Picot will arrange the removal of the weeds.

The meeting closed at 19.28 p.m.

Signed…………………………………………………………………………………………………….Chairman


Date………………………………………………………

